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MOORESVILLE POLICE COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

These are the minutes of the scheduled meeting of the Mooresville Police Commission, held at
the Mooresville Police Department on February 20, 2025.

Members Present: Chris Hobbick, Erie Wilson, Fred Settle

Also Present: Chief Buckner

The meeting was, called to order at 3:00 PM.

Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 18, 2024,
executive meeting. The Commissioner Settle seconded the motion. No discussion. The motion
passed unanimously.

Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the minutes of the December 18, 2024,
scheduled meeting. The Commissioner Settle seconded the motion. No discussion. The motion
passed unanimously. '

No old business from the Police Commission. No old business from the Chief of Police.

No new business from the Police Commission.

Chief Buckner would like to promote two officers, Kays and Leap, to the rank of Sergeant. Both
officers were interviewed by the police commission.

Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the selection of Officer Donald B. Kays to the
rank of Sergeant. The Commissioner Settle seconded the motion. No discussion. Motion passed
unanimously.

Commissioner Wilson made a motion to approve the selection of Officer Eric Leap to the rank of
Sergeant. The Commissioner Settle seconded the motion. No discussion. Motion passed
unanimously.

Commussioner Hobbick questioned the tenure of the Sergeants as Officer Kays has held the
position before. Chief Buckner advised that his previous experience did count.

Chief Buckner advised that he had three candidates for the open officer positions. They would be
going through the PERF portion of the hiring process.



Chiet Buckner advised that he was working on a new SOP that would outline the details of a
commendation program. He is hoping that all three of the large departments in Morgan County
will participate.

No public comments.

Commissioner Wilson made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Settle seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

The next meeting will be held on April 17, 2025.
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